
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 8, 2004 
 
Honorable Edward Kelly 
New York State Liquor Authority  
84 Holland Avenue 
Albany, NY 12208 
 
Re:  A & A Catering d/b/a Turkish Cuisine, 631 Ninth Avenue (44/45) 
 
Dear Chairman Kelly, 
 
At its meeting on May 11, 2004, the Business Licenses and Permits Committee of Manhattan Community 
Board No. 4 heard the application of A & A Catering, d/b/a Turkish Cuisine, 631 Ninth Avenue (between 
44th and 45th Streets) to alter its restaurant wine license. The alteration consists of the addition of 10 
tables, with seating for 20, in the backyard of the restaurant. 
 
The Committee voted to recommend approval of this alteration on condition that the owner agree to the 
following stipulation which shall be incorporated into the license: 
 
• Patron use of the backyard shall end and the outdoor space shall be closed at 10 P.M. on all nights of 

operation. 
 
The applicant has agreed to this stipulation. If this operation goes smoothly during its first year and does 
not disturb the restaurant’s neighbors, the applicant may return to the Committee to request an extension 
of service hours.  
 
At its June 2 meeting, Manhattan Community Board No. 4 voted to recommend approval of this alteration 
with the stipulation above incorporated into the license. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
Sincerely,  

 
Walter Mankoff 
Chair 
Manhattan Community Board No. 4 

 

 
               
Kevin Kossi 
Chair 
Business Licenses & Permits Committee 
Cc: Applicant 
 Fred Gioffre 
 Local Elected Officials 


